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ABSTRACT
Adequate treatment of depression during pregnancy is very important for maternal, fetal and neonatal health. Selective serotonin reuptake 
inhibitors (SSRIs) are commonly used antidepressants. According to one American study, approximately 7% of pregnant women were prescribed 
an SSRI in 2004-2005. First trimester use of SSRIs, as a group, is unlikely to increase the risk of congenital malformations. Paroxetine may be 
associated with a small increased risk of cardiac malformations, but evidence remains inconclusive. Fetal exposure to SSRIs closer to time of birth 
may result in respiratory, motor, central nervous system and gastrointestinal symptoms in about 10% to 30% of newborns (SSRI neonatal 
behaviour syndrome). These symptoms are usually mild and transient. Persistent pulmonary hypertension of the newborn is an extremely rare 
consequence of fetal exposure. This information should be used to make individual risk-benefit decisions when considering the treatment of 
depression during pregnancy. Newborns with late-pregnancy exposure to SSRIs should be observed in hospital for at least 48 h.
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RECOMMENDATIONS
Based on available evidence, the Canadian Paediatric Society makes the following recommendations:
•	 Adequate	treatment	of	depression	in	pregnancy	is	very	important	for	the	health	and	well-being	of	both	mother	and	baby.	An	

individual risk-benefit decision must be made concerning SSRI use in pregnancy, bearing in mind the following: 
 SSRI neonatal behavioural syndrome is common but usually mild and transient,
 The absolute risk for persistent pulmonary hypertension is negligible, 
 There is no evidence that SSRIs as a group increase the risk of congenital malformation; and 
 The evidence for association of paroxetine and cardiac malformations remains contradictory (Grade A recommendation). 

•	 When	women	who	are	taking	paroxetine	are	pregnant	or	contemplating	pregnancy,	their	care	providers	may	wish	to	consider	
switching them to another antidepressant or reducing the dose (Grade B recommendation). 

•	 Babies	with	late-trimester	SSRI	exposure	should	be	observed	in	hospital	for	neurobehavioural	or	respiratory	symptoms	for	a	minimum	
of 48 h. Families should receive anticipatory guidance on the possible effects of SSRIs on their infant, including the need for 
observation after birth (Grade A recommendation). 

•	 Postpartum	use	of	SSRIs	is	not	a	contraindication	to	breastfeeding,	and	women	who	choose	to	breastfeed	should	be	supported	
(Grade B recommendation). 
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The recommendations in this statement do not indicate an exclusive course of treatment or procedure to be followed. Variations, taking into account indi-
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